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Club Information 

President: Don Bourdon 
Vice President:  Gary Pearson 

Treasurer: Seth Nagy 
Secretary: John Limbrunner 
Safety Officer: Chuck Byrd 
Field Marshall: Ron Miller 
Assistant Field Marshall:  Tony Triplett 
Intro Pilots: Seth Nagy, Vic Welland,  

        & William Bradshaw 

 

A Note From The President 
 

The weather has not been very conducive for 

flying these past few weeks. The pylon race 
was canceled, rescheduled and canceled 
again. Only two brave hardy souls flew their 

planes last Saturday and I'll let you all guess 
who they were. Hope they get all the red dirt 
off their planes before the next race.  
  

The field is in really sad shape, it's soggy, 
spongy, swampy and just about everything 

else you can think of to describe it. It will 
definitely need some TLC when the weather 

finally cooperates and turns more spring-like. 
This month's build program will address 
gliders, but unlike the Bugs Ear and Nutball, 

they take a little more effort to build so 
we will to satisfy ourselves with reviewing 
plans and build techniques. I'll bring a couple 

and if you all have a favorite glider plan 
bring it to the meeting and share. Hope to 
see you all at the meeting. --Don 
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Next Meeting:  

The next club meeting is 

Tuesday, February, 16 at the library. 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Agenda 

 
Welcome Everyone 
  
Approve Meeting Agenda 

  
New Member Applications  
  

Reports 
  
 Secretary/Treasurer Reports 

  Minutes 
  Financial 

  Membership 
 Safety Report 
 Field Report 

 Intro Pilot Report 
  
Old Business --  TAG Submission 

          Flying event dates 
  
New Business -- TBD 

  
Announcements -- TBD 
  

Monthly Presentation -- Glider Builds 
  
Adjourn Business Session until Mar 16th at 

the Caldwell Library 
  
Auction & Show-N-Tell 

 
 



 

 
CAM Meeting Minutes 

December 15, 2009 

 
 
Don Bourdon called the meeting to order at 

7:12 PM.   
The meeting’s agenda was approved as 
submitted.   

New member applications - None. 
Treasurer’s report - Seth Nagy stated that 
the 2010 dues are being collected at a pace 

similar to last year.  12 members so far have 
paid their 2010 dues.  The club’s current 

balance is $413.50.  One disbursement was 
made in the previous period of $47.85 for the 
club’s Internet domain name. Vic Welland 

inquired about the AMA charter payment.  
Seth reported that it is approximately $65 
and due around April.   

Safety report - None. 
Field Report - Those that have been flying 
in the cold, cold weather reported that the 

driveway is muddy and that the runway is in 
about the same condition as the fall. 
Intro Pilot Report – Terrence Banner has 

been flying with Seth. 
Old Business: 
Runway repair timeline – after 

considerable discussion, it was the general 
consensus that the wet conditions at the 
club’s flying field are not conducive for the 

delivery of the pond fines to be used to 
repair the ruts in the runway.  It was agreed 

that we should wait until the field dries out 
before undertaking the runway repair.  Don 
brought up the topic of an AMA article re 

using a chemical to reduce runway erosion 
due to heavy rain.  This substance should be 
researched and considered for use at CAM’s 

field.  It was also mentioned that the 
possibility of coating the runway cover with 
driveway sealer should also be investigated.   

A workday was scheduled for 2/20. 

New Business: 

The 2010 event schedule was discussed and 
determined. Pylon Race – 1/30, Fun Soar – 
May, Speed Rally – last weekend in June, E 

Fest – first weekend in October. 
Don brought up the AMA Take Off and Grow 
program.  The AMA will supply matching 

funds up to $1,000 for an event.  Don 
volunteered to prepare the proposal and 
submit it by 2/1.  The project would be for 

approximately 10 boy scouts and other 
interested parties.  It would cover the theory 
of flight and the RC modeling hobby to be 

held in late July or early August. 
The project for next month will be a foam 

glider. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 
 

 

 

Editor’s Note 
 
This is my first attempt at creating the clubs 

newsletter.  If you have any comments or 
suggestions to improve same please send 
them my way. 

 
Have you paid your AMA and CAM dues yet? 

Stop reading right now and write the checks. 
It makes things much easier for both 
organizations when we take care of this 

early. Here is the CAM dues structure as set 
out in the October meeting and published in 
the November newsletter. 

• $50 Adult Membership 
• $25 Senior Membership 
• $10 Youth Membership 

• $20 Additional Family Member 
Membership 
A portion of the dues will be used as “set 

aside” money for field improvements. 
 

 

Be safe - John  



 

2009 Current Members  

FirstName LastName Home Work Cell  

Steve Abee 828-726-1870     abees@bellsouth.net 

Jack Adams 828-758-1973   828-381-9490 jackinthebox28645@yahoo.com 

Sherry Adams 828-758-1973     jackinthebox28645@yahoo.com 

Scott Austin 828-291-5675     mailto:scottups@yahoo.com 

Ron Bachman 828-397-5815     thekingmarble@aol.com 

John Ballew        

Don Bourdon 828-728 0249     dbourdon47@bellsouth.net 

William Bradshaw 828-413-9419      

C.L. Brittain 828-437-0181      

James Burns 828-328-3106      

Chuck Byrd 828-728-7907   828-493-2013 JohnGByrd@Hotmail.com 

Doug Coffey 828-728-9141     dougcoffey@bellsouth.net 

Justin Crump 828-396-8185     wboarder1723@hotmail.com 

Lynn Crump 828-396-8185     7lynncrump@hotmail.com 

Terry Gilliland 828-328-4868   828-234-7910 pizzaman@charter.net 

Jody Greer 828-757-3040     ncflatlander@bellsouth.net 

Dave Groom 828-758-9895     daverilgroom@gmail.com 

Richard Haas 828-729-0770       

James Holder 828-294-6699     jdavidholder@hotmail.com 

Mike  Kirby 828-396-4121   828-729-3416 mike@providencehomebuilders.com 

Eddie Kizer 828-396-6278     eddieatpta@earthlink.net 

Rich Marsteller 336-921-2228   828-310-5192 ae4nr@charter.net 

Ron Miller 828-757-9126     grayhairdguy91@charter.net 

Jackie Nagy 828-754-8404     jackie.nagy@ncmail.net 

Seth Nagy 828-754-8404 828-757-1291 828-612-0143 seth_nagy@ncsu.edu  

Donald Nordstrom  828-757-9443      

Lee Parker 336-838-5660     rlpfly@aol.com 

Gary Pearson 828-396-2667   828-302-9666 gbobbin@gmail.com 

Robbie Price 828 320 0836      

Larry Smith 828-758-2180     tangle@charter.net 

Brett Springall 828-397-5439 800-400-8703 828-244-7129  bms@bspringall.com 

Jason Starnes 828-874-8337     jstarnes@centuryfp.com 

Bliss Teague 828-324-2164     bat2@embarqmail.com 

Shirley Teague 828-324-2164     sjt7@embarqmail.com 

Tracey Testerman 828-728-2506      

Bob Tillman 336-838-9098     bobflys7@aol.com 

Tony Tripett 828-758-1012     klear_koat@yahoo.com 

Donavon Wakefield     828-302-7886 donavonwakefield@yahoo.com 

Vic Welland 828-381-8133 828-381-8133 828-381-8133 Vic_welland@yahoo.com 

           

Guests & Potential Members  

Gary Laxton       glaxton3203@charter.net 

Ben Proffit 828-758-9049     dudewithf35@yahoo.com 

David Hames 828-728-5901      

Blake Honeycutt 828-322-5314     bfhoneys@yahoo.com 

Justin Pearson 828-396-2667     jlpearso@ncsu.edu 

Kevin Staniszewski 828-396-5510     kevin@superkaos.com 

Nicholas Temple 828-396-7675   828-238-6742 templedesign@earthlink.net 

Carl Dunst       cdun_01@yahoo.com 

Ron Bachman 828-397-5815     thekingmarble@aol.com 

David Bentley 828-851-1167     bubbabentley@charter.net 

Clinton Browing 828-726-6791      

Kay Bumgarner 828-396-3503      

Michael Cadwallader 828-433-1638     Mike.Cadwallader@sypris.com 

Mearle Hickman 828-396-8591      

Keith Hilton 828-324-8352      

Andrew Kunkle     828-446-1488 akunkle02@yah00.com  


